
Greetings Fellow Guild Members, 
 
First of all I would like to thank all the guild members for your support this past 
year. My first year was a real learning experience. With your help we continued 
to have good monthly meetings, good classes, a good annual show, and a very 
nice Christmas Party. 
 
I want to thank the outgoing Officers, Board Members and Volunteer Leaders 
that helped make last year a success. 
 Ed Bullock   Vice President 
 Pat Bush  Board Member 
 Art Chamblee  Board Member 
 Ron Griffin  Board Member/Mentor Coordinator 
 Lynn Smith  Toy Chairman 
 Dwight Hostetter Show Chairman 
 Mike Key  Shop Manager 
 
Thank you very much gentlemen for all your efforts this past year. 
 
Now I want to welcome this years new Officers, Board Members and Volunteer 
Leaders. 
 Thom Nix  Vice President 
 Patrick Murphy  Board Member 
 Joe Beck   Board Member 
 Mike Key  Board Member 
 Doug Warren  Toy Co-Chair 
 Patrick Murphy Toy Co-Chair 
 TBD   Show Chairman    
 Michael Malinconico Shop Manager 
 TBD   Mentor Coordinator 
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GUILD  PATRONS 
We are very fortunate to 

have the following patrons 

who support the Guild. They 

are excellent suppliers of 

products or services in the 

local area that provide 

monetary support or allow 

us to use their various facil-

ities for Guild functions:  

 

J.R. PREWITT & ASSOCI-

ATES, INC. Independent 

Insurance Agent—Founded in 

1974, J. R. Prewitt & Associ-

ates, Inc. is a family owned 

agency that has grown to one 

of the largest firms in the 

Birmingham area. Represent-

ing over a dozen insurance 

carriers, the agency provides a 

full spectrum of insurance 

services to over 3500 clients. 

From individuals to multi-state 

corporations, the agency prides 

itself on it’s loyal, long term 

client base as a result of unpar-

alleled customer service.  

Contact us for your personal, 

business, or professional insur-

ance needs.  

 
The Alabama Woodworkers Guild would like to extend a warm welcome to 

our new members! 

 
Carson Bennett, Jason Eversull, Bill Garner, Josh 

Kirchikov, Zane Morgan, Gary Salmer, Charles Vann, 

Jr, Jason Vandiver, Steve Windham 
 

WELCOME! 

Welcome to the team gentlemen and I look forward to working with you as 
well as our existing team members: 
 Scott Stafford  Secretary 
 Walter Barnett Treasurer 
 Wayne Burris  Board Member 
 Henry Hager  Board Member 
 Paul Mancill  Board Member 
 Cliff Daniels  Board Member 
 Christian Mazur Education Co-Chair 
 Preston Lawley Education Co-Chair 
 Nathan Heerten Librarian 
 
I am looking forward to a year of informative programs and classes and suc-
cessful events and to fulfill the Guild Purpose to promote and administer 
programs which will benefit the woodworking community and advance the 
art and craft of woodworking. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Ray Ziegler 

New Members 

President’s Message 



Page 3 Volume XXXIV Number 1 

2146 Highland Ave. South, 

Birmingham, AL 35205  

Telephone (205)-933-9207  

Fax (205)-930-0450  

 

THE AWARDS & EN-

GRAVING PLACE is a full 

service engraving shop, offer-

ing both laser and flatbed 

rotary engraving. We engrave 

directly on wood, glass, plas-

tic, and a variety of coated 

metals. We offer plaques, 

glass and acrylic awards, 

trophies, interior signs and 

name badges. We have been 

in business in Hoover since 

1987. Contact Ken Murer, 

The Awards & Engraving 

Place, 1919 Hoover Court, 

Birmingham, Al 35226, (205)-

823-7676 fax(205)-822-1111  
 

AFFORDABLE WOOD 

TOOLS by Paul Varden  

Wood Lathe accessories to fit 

any size wood lathe. Screw 

Chucks, Face Plates and Tool 

Rest. General Machining also 

available.  Paul Varden-

Master Machinists-35 years 

of experience.  

7029 Dickey Springs Road  

Bessemer,AL 35226  

H-205-428-9945  

C-205-908-9945  

email-paul2010@directv.net  
 

SARA’S TAX SERVICE  

100 Foust Avenue, Huey-

town, AL 35023  

205-497-4020 Fax 205-497-

4011  
 

SNOW’S SHARPENING 

SERVICE Ed Snow can take 

care of all of your saw blade 

sharpening needs. You can 

leave and pick up your blade 

at Woodcraft or you can 

contact Ed at 205-218-1885 

or  

redsnow_3@hotmail.com  
 

WOODCRAFT Helping you 

make wood work.  

www.woodcraft.com  

205-988-3600  

 
Mr. James  Corlew 

Tom Williams BMW 

1000 Tom Williams Way 

Irondale, AL35210 

 
Mr. Dean Vette 

Tom Williams Lexus 

1001 Tom Williams Way 

Irondale, AL 35210 

 
Ms. Lily Young  

Tom Williams Porsche/

Audi 

3001 Tom Williams Way 

Irondale, AL 35210 

 

Mr. Mike Long 
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Land Rover Birmingham 

3000 Tom Williams Way 

Irondale, AL 35210 

 

Mr. Gerald Savage 

Tom Williams Collision 

Center 

1874 Grants Mill Road 

Irondale, AL 35210 

 

Mr. Tad Lidikay and Mr. 

Jeff Lidikay 

Southland Wood Products, 

Inc.  

Hardwood and Softwood — 

Moulding and Dimension 

270 Newsome Road 

Wilsonville, AL 35186 

Phone/Fax: 205-669-1959 

January Pre-Meeting Mentoring Topic:  

Cabinet Making the Sommerfeld Way 

In January we will continue with our Pre-Meeting Mentoring Series with Brian 
Stauss.  Brian will provide a presentation/demonstration of the Sommerfeld 
Method of cabinet making developed by Marc Sommerfeld.  Having just com-
pleted a rather impromptu Kitchen Rehab project as result of a bit of misfor-
tune, Brian is ready, willing and able to share the experience and results.  You 

don’t want to be late for this one.  See you at the Pre-Meeting, Saturday,  
January 17th at 9am! 

Well, we had another great year with our “Toy Program”, over 16,000 toys 
made and distributed. I would like to personally commend everyone that par-
ticipated in the program. I want to especially commend the Tuesday Group 
for such a fantastic job they have done, not only this year but for several 
years. They are a group of loyal and dedicated members that give of their 
time and talents almost every Tuesday with only one thing in mind, that is to 
make a toy that will somehow bring a smile to a child. Fantastic job guys! Of 
course for a group like this to function efficiently, it requires a great leader. 
Lynn Smith has led this group as “Toy Chairman” for several years and has 
done an outstanding job. He coordinates with the various participants in the 
program such as Children’s of Alabama Hospital, Mobile Women’s and Chil-
dren’s Hospital, Habitat for Humanity, American Village and others and 
makes sure we have the required materials and supplies. Thanks Lynn for a 
job well done. I know this group would welcome any member that wishes to 

join them on Tuesday.  
                                                                                           Cliff Daniels    

Toy Program Update 
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Annual Christmas Party 

As we usher in 2015, we’d like to look and thank everyone who made our 2014 Christmas Gathering 
such a success!  While some folks “hang their stockings with care” AWG members grabbed brooms, 
fox tails, shop vacs, mops, and scouring pads to clean up and make the Education Center sparkle (ok, 
maybe it was more like a satin finish!)  There is no truth to the rumor of vegetation having been found 

under some of the shop equipment. 
 
Over 80 members and guests gathered and enjoyed the celebration this year.   

      

    
 
Party organizers Frank Higgins and Bob Watkins arranged for the main course meats and drinks. An 
abundance of side dishes and family holiday recipes were shared by the members.  Thanks to Preston 

Lawley and Ray Ziegler for this year’s seating arrangements. 
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Annual Christmas Party 

It was an evening to remember with good food, good friends, and great entertainment provided by 

Tina Hood and accompanists. 
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Annual Christmas Party 

President Ray Ziegler shared Christmas wishes, and special thanks to the organizers and cleanup crew 
who performed the awesome job for this year’s party.  What Guild gathering would be complete 

without a heartfelt tale from our favorite story teller, Buddy Finch?  

    
Door prizes and gift sharing were orchestrated with lively banter by our own Auctioneer/Gameshow 

host, Pat Bush. 

    
Congratulations and a hearty “Well Done!” for Dwight Hostetter, who was awarded “People’s Choice 

Award” for the 2014 Alabama Woodworkers Guild Annual Show.  

 

A special thanks to the behind the scenes crew who went all out to get the Education Center ready 
for the party: Carl Cummins, Henry Hagar, Frank Higgins, Michael Malinconico, Heyward Menasco, 

Bob Moore, Patrick Murphy, Bob Watkins, Brian Stauss, and Larry Young. Thank You All!! 
Thanks everyone for a Great 2014 and wishing you all Health, Wealth, and Happiness in 2015!  
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2014 Habitat for Humanity Holiday House Cabinet Class 

Saturday, September 27th, a stack of material consisting of plywood, planks and stain sat on the floor 
of the Woodworking Education Center waiting to be crafted into kitchen cabinets and bathroom vani-
ties destined for installation into Habitat for Humanity’s 2014 Holiday House.  For the eighth year, 
Guild Members signed up to learn and experience the joy of cabinet making from a top notch team of 

craftsmen over the next three months. 
 
The journey began with a quick orientation, distribution of design plans and review of the construc-
tion steps for the project.  Bob Moore and Randall Robertson led the class and shared experiences 

from tips and expectations to some of the “gotcha’s” from previous classes. 

 

The first weekend was devoted to the construction of the cabinet face frames.   The class learned the 
basics of cut-list layout, planning, table saw safety and pocket hole joinery. Everyone in the class had 
the opportunity for hands on experience in each of the cutting and assembling steps including the al-

ways enjoyable surface preparation (a.k.a. sanding!). 

     
The next weekend and step in the project was carcass construction.  Brian Stauss and Cliff Daniels 
shared their talents and experience with the class in sizing the side panels, shelves and rails, as well as 
dado and rabbet joinery.  The always advisable “dry fit” revealed the need for a nip here and tuck 

there before final assembly was performed.   
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2014 Habitat for Humanity Holiday House Cabinet Class 

Week three introduced the class to the famous (or infamous) dovetail joinery!  While there are sev-
eral schools of thought on hand cut versus jig created dovetails, the class for this project used a Por-
ter Cable jig provided by Mike Key.  Mike and fellow instructor Paul Mancill taught the class the finer 
points of setup with a focus towards attention to detail in order to have tight and strong joints on the 

drawer boxes. 

     
It’s week four (and college football is well under way!).  It’s now time to create the “character” of the 
cabinets - the doors and drawer fronts.  John Lawson and Ray Ziegler brought their considerable ex-
pertise to the class and instructed on the art of constructing smooth rail and stile doors.  Router ba-
sics and test cutting proved invaluable as the class created the twenty-four doors needed.  Final as-
sembly was again followed by that time honored, joyous tradition of surface preparation and this time 

with the added technique of hand planing! 

     
The class was fortunate in week five, to have good sunny weather, even though it was a bit nippy out-
side.  The class is now ready to add the “finishing” touches to the cabinets (sorry could not pass up 
the tongue in cheek!).  Brian Stauss and Walter Barnett provided the instruction and the benefit of 
their HLVP (high-volume-low pressure) sprayers.  After this session, this writer may never pick up a 
brush to add finish again!  The weather held up and all of the cabinet parts were able to be finished 

and dried before the end of the day. 

      
 
 



Page 10 Guild News 

2014 Habitat for Humanity Holiday House Cabinet Class 

Having taken a couple of weekends off, the class was ready to convene again and attach the doors, 
drawers and pulls before the Thanksgiving Holiday rolled around. Bill Newman and Michael Malinconi-
co led the way and provided wisdom and insight on aligning everything just right for smooth hardware 
operation.  Experience-based techniques, tips and jigs made for a repeatable process assuring all the 
doors, drawers and pulls lined up when the cabinets were placed side by side - a critical point for 

when installation time comes in December! 

      
The journey was almost over.  The class has learned so much over the past several weeks and heart-
felt thanks go out to all of the instructors for their time, patience and willingness to share their tal-
ents.  The class has demonstrated the true purpose of the Guild: “…to promote and administer pro-
grams which will benefit the woodworking community and advance the art and craft of woodwork-

ing.” 
 
The cabinets are complete and ready for their own journey to the Holiday House! 

 

A caravan of members and vehicles transported the Guild’s contribution to the Holiday House in 

preparation for the installation. 
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2014 Habitat for Humanity Holiday House Cabinet Class 

Early morning, Saturday December 13th, a crew of Guild members arrived onsite at the Holiday House 
to complete the journey.  Once again, experience and new talent came together to overcome 

“gotcha’s” and to walk away from a successfully installation! 

       
 

 What a wonderful experience!  To learn woodworking from such a talented and experienced group 
of craftsmen was beyond compare.  To see a project transform from a pile of lumber into wonderful 
works of cabinetry and that same cabinetry come together to form what will probably be the main 
gathering place in a young family’s home (everyone knows regardless of where friends start to gather, 
they’ll always wind up in the kitchen!).  To watch the joy on the homeowner’s faces and to look at the 
finished project and be able to say: “We did that!” it’s a great feeling of accomplishment. It’s a great 

feeling to give back to others especially at this special time of the year! 

     
Again, many thanks to the Guild Instructors and mentors for being so generous with your time and 

talent in bringing fledgling woodworkers along into the world of cabinetry! 
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2014 Habitat for Humanity Holiday House Cabinet Class 

 

Left to right: Bill Shivers (PM), Larry Young (C), Mike Key (I), Brian Stauss (I), Bill Newman (I), Margie 

Beth (C), Ray Ziegler (I), Frank Higgins (C), Henry Hager (C), Patrick Murphy (C), and Lynn Smith (I). 

Class members not shown: Richard Butcke and Bob Watkins. (C-Class Member, I-Instructor, PM-

Project Manager) 

Articles By Patrick Murphy 
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Directions to the Woodworkers Education Center (WEC) 

From I-65, take Exit 238 (Highway 31).  Turn north 
on U.S. Highway 31, go 0.6 miles and turn left on 
State Highway 119 South.  Go 3.0 miles south on 
Highway 119 and turn right on County Highway 12. 
Go 2.1 miles on Highway 12 until it ends at County 
Highway 17.  Turn right on Highway 17 and the WEC 
is 0.3 miles on your left.  There is a large WEC sign 

at the entrance. 



 
 
 

The Alabama Woodworkers Guild, Inc. 
P.O. Box 26665 
Birmingham, AL 35260 

Phone        205-988-3600 
Fax        205-988-3612 
Website:     www.woodcraft.com 
e-mail:         WC511@aol.com 
 
Store Hours 

M - T - W - F:  9AM - 7PM 
Th: 9AM-9PM 
Sat: 9AM-6PM 

Sun: Noon-5 PM 
 

Our new address is:  
2215B Pelham Parkway 

Pelham , AL 35124 

                    
Directions:    
Take I-65 to Exit 246. 
Take Highway 119 West (Cahaba Valley Road) 3/4 of a mile to US 31.  
Turn right on US 31 and travel north approx. 0.3 mi.  
Our store is on the right (east) side of US 31.  

www. 
alabamawoodworkersguild 

.org  
 

About Us 
 
Alabama Woodworkers Guild 
Newsletter is published monthly for 
its members and other interested 
parties.  Guild meetings are held 
monthly on the third Saturday at 
9:00 a.m. at the Woodworking Edu-
cation Center, 10544 Hwy 17, 
Maylene, AL 35114  
 
Information concerning the Guild 
may be secured by calling Walter 
Barnett, Treasurer at (205) 933-
9207. 

 


